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MEDIA RELEASE: 27 February 2011
ALHR makes Submission to the Attorney-General’s Department National Human Rights Action Plan Background Paper

Stephen Keim, President of Australian Lawyers for Human Rights, today, confirmed that ALHR has lodged a submission to the Attorney-General’s Department National Human Rights Action Plan Background Paper, which outlines the government’s proposed approach to develop a new National Human Rights Action Plan.

ALHR’s submission is available on its website.

Mr. Keim said: “ALHR supports the vast majority of the terms of the Background Paper, but considers the Action Plan could do better in order to ensure Australia ultimately produces a quality Action Plan responsive to the human rights needs in Australia.”

Mr. Keim said that, as part of its submission, ALHR had endorsed the earlier submission of the Human Rights Law Resource Centre (HRLRC). “In particular, we consider the HRLRC to have addressed the key issues relating to the National Human Rights Action Plan and give support to the recommendations put forward by the HRLRC. ALHR agrees with the HRLRC that the National Human Rights Action Plan should provide concrete, enforceable measures to ensure improvements in [a number of human rights areas]” such as constitutional and legislative framework for protecting human rights, immigration law, Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander peoples’ rights, mental health care, and women’s rights, to name a few.”
In addition to the issues raised in the HRLRC submission, Mr. Keim said ALHR’s submission put forward several issues aimed at improving the outcome of the Action Plan Process. Mr Keim outlined, for example, how a stronger media campaign by the government, informing the public of the development of an Action Plan, would greatly improve public participation and show the government’s commitment to the Action Plan process. “It is particularly important”, said Mr. Keim, “that senior members of the government are prepared to identify themselves with a plan to strengthen human rights protection in Australia, especially, for our most vulnerable Australians”.    

Mr. Keim also stated that ALHR was “disappointed in the Government’s decision not to legislate for a comprehensive enforcement of human rights consistent with Australia’s 
international obligations in that regard through the introduction of a Human Rights Act” and recommended that the Government reconsider its position on this matter. 
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